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Dear Commissioners
 
Regarding Endorsement of CN as an outstanding Corporate Citizen.
 
My name is Gerry Kentner and I am the Chair of Light up the Hills, a not for profit volunteer driven
organization in its tenth year of providing  Festive Lighting Displays in December during the Holiday
season in three of our Halton Hills Parks.
We approached CN in August of 2016 asking for their financial support of our project. CN was very
receptive to  partnering with yet another community organization who values the  strength and
importance  of giving back to our community in an environmentally  conscientious manner with our
LED lighting displays and our  community spirited program.
CN made a large financial contribution to assist with our ongoing expenses and also provided the
funds to create  an illuminated CN locomotive display for our feature park in Georgetown.
As one of the top 10 community events in Halton Hills , we are so proud of  this fantastic family

orientated  FREE community event, beginning with Ignition night on December 1st each year.
CN also has provided support with a fabulous draw prize for one of our major fundraising  projects

and  were on site at our Dec. 1st opening with their CN train Obie for the enjoyment of our kids and
 to be recognized with our top 5 sponsors, Dufferin  Aggregates, Town of Halton Hills, Halton Hills
Hydro and Tim Hortons.
Without the community business and corporate support, events  like Light up the Hills would not
happen.. CN support through Light up the Hills benefits  our whole community and thousands who
drive through it on Highway 7 and  for a brief moment feel the magic of the season.
CN is  very much visible and  noticed in our community since the mid 1800’s when their  predecesor
Grand Trunk Railway arrived. With their many donations and support of local events, such as our
Hospital and our Chamber of Commerce , CN  help to make Halton Hills a fabulous place to live,
work , raise our children and retire.
 
Light up the Hills is proud to  endorse CN as an outstanding Corporate Citizen.
 
I appreciate you giving our  community group a voice to express our support of CN
Regards
Gerry Kentner
 
 
Light Up The Hills
Gerry Kentner
Chairman
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